Item 1

MARYLAND-NATIONAL CAPITAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION
MEETING
Wednesday, July 15, 2015
PRA 9:30 am. — 11:30 a.m.

ACTION
Motion | Second

1. Approval of Commission Agenda (+*) Page 1

2. Approval of Commission Minutes
Open Session — June 17, 2015 (+*) Page 3

3. General Announcements
Upcoming Hispanic Heritage Celebration

4. Committee/Board Reports (For Information Only):

a) Minutes — Executive Committee Open Session — June 26, 2015 (+) Page 11
b) Minutes — Executive Committee Closed Session — June 26, 2015 (++)
¢) Minutes — 115 Trust (OPEB) — March 18, 2015 (+) Page 17

5. Action and Presentation Items
a) Resolution #15-14 — Land Disposal from The Commission
(Brandywine Road Park) to Mattawoman Energy to convey a permanent
easement over 1.9 acres for a gas pipeline for their planned power

generating facility (+*) Page 19 |
b) Strategy for Building a Culture of Wellness

(Spencer/McDonald/Hawkins) (+) Page 23
¢) Recommendations for Benefit Changes for Calendar Year 2016

(vote after Closed Session discussion) (Spencer/McDonald) *)

6. Open Session - Officers’ Reports
a) Executive Director — (For Information Only)
Employee Evaluations Not Completed by Due Date — (June 2015)............ (+) Page 27

b) Secretary-Treasurer — (For Information Only)
Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) Briefing

¢) General Counsel — (For Information Only)
Litigation Report — (June 2015).......coooiiiiiiiiiiiiiii e (+) Page 29

7. Closed Session
Pursuant to Section 3-305 (b) (1) and (b) (7) of the General Provisions Article of the Annotated Code of Maryland, a closed
session is proposed to discuss (i) the appointment, employment, assignment, promotion, discipline, demotion, compensation,
removal, resignation, or performance evaluation of an appointee, employee, or official over whom it has jurisdiction; or (ii)
any other personnel matter that affects one or more specific individuals; and to consult with counsel to obtain legal advice.
e Recommendations for Benefit Changes for Calendar Year 2016 (Spencer/McDonald) (+)

(+) Attachment (++) Commissioners Only (*) Vote (H) Handout (LD) Late Delivery
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THE MARYLAND-NATIONAL CAPITAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION

6611 Kenilworth Avenue - Riverdale, Maryland 20737

Commission Meeting
Open Session Minutes
June 17, 2015

The Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission met on June 17, 2015, at 9:30 a.m. at the
Montgomery Regional Office in Silver Spring, Maryland.

PRESENT
Prince George’s County Commissioners Montgomery County Commissioners
Elizabeth M. Hewlett, Chair Casey Anderson, Vice-Chair
Dorothy Bailey (arrived at 10:02 a.m.) Norman Dreyfuss
Manuel Geraldo Natali Fani-Gonzalez
John Shoaff Marye Wells-Harley

ABSENT
A. Shuanise Washington Amy Presley

Chair Hewlett convened the meeting at 9:55 a.m.

ITEM 1

ITEM 2

ITEM 3

APPROVAL OF COMMISSION AGENDA
ACTION: Motion of Wells-Harley to approve the agenda
Seconded by Anderson
7 approved the motion (Bailey, Presley and Washington were absent from the

vote)

APPROVAL OF COMMISSION MINUTES

May 20, 2015 — Open Session

May 20, 2015 — Closed Session

ACTION: Motion of Wells-Harley to approve the minutes
Seconded by Anderson
7 approved the motion (Bailey, Presley and Washington were absent from the
vote)

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
Chair Hewlett made the following announcements:

a) Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgender Pride (LGBT) Month — LGBT Pride Month
is celebrated each year in June to commemorate the 1969 Stonewall riots in
Manhattan. The month focuses on the positive stance against discrimination toward
LGBT people, promotes self-affirmation, dignity and equality. This year marks the
50" anniversary of the LGBT Civil Rights Movement. Celebrations and memorials
held during the month recognize the impact that LGBT individuals have had on
history. The Diversity Council is sponsoring a panel discussion at the Montgomery




b)

Regional Office on June 26th, from 1:00 p.m. — 3:00 p.m., whereby employees will
share their experiences and the role that the Commission has played in their journey.
This year’s theme is: “Reflections of Pride — Stonewall 45”. The panel discussion will
be streamed as a webcast as well.

National Caribbean American Heritage Month — President Obama issued a
proclamation recognizing June as Caribbean-American Heritage Month. The
proclamation acknowledges enormous contributions that immigrants from the
Caribbean have made throughout history. M-NCPPC celebrated Caribbean-American
Heritage Month at Bladensburg Waterfront Park on Saturday, June 12™ Over 1,000
people attended the event.

Significant June Events (not listed on the agenda)

Chair Hewlett shared the significance of Emancipation Day (June 19™), also known as
Juneteenth. The Emancipation Proclamation was signed in1862, and was effective
January 1, 1863, to free the slaves. Many slaves could not read or write and did not
know that they had been freed, particularly in Texas, where at least 250,000 slaves
were not made aware of their freedom. The United States Government sent officials
with armed troops to Texas with a directive to free the slaves. When the slaves were
informed they had been freed two years prior, there was a huge celebration throughout
Texas. This practice has continued to take place for 150 years starting in Texas. The
M-NCPPC hosted a celebration this past weekend in commemoration of Juneteenth’s
150" anniversary.

June also holds significance for other milestones such as: Flag Day, National Fruit
and Veggie Month (June 15 is Eat Your Veggies Day), Professional Wellness Month,
National Soul Food Month, African-American Music Month, Rebuild Your Life
Month, and National Donut Day.

Reappointments (not listed on the agenda)

Chair Hewlett announced the reappointments of Casey Anderson as Chair of the
Montgomery County Planning Board and Norman Dreyfuss as one of the
Commissioners of the Montgomery County Planning Board. She congratulated them
for their service.

Celebrations (not listed on the agenda)

Chair Hewlett extended birthday greetings to Prince George’s County Parks and
Recreation Director Ronnie Gathers in absentia and also to General Counsel Gardner.
She wished a Happy Father’s Day to all fathers and father figures.

c) Employees’ Retirement System (ERS) Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in

Financial Reporting, Government Finance Officers Association (A. Rose)

Chair Hewlett commended the Employees’ Retirement System (ERS) for receiving the
Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting for the 15™
consecutive year.
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d) Employees’ Retirement System Award for Outstanding Achievement in Popular
Annual Financial Reporting (A. Rose)
Chair Hewlett extended congratulations to the ERS for winning this award for the 5t
consecutive year.

Recognitions (not listed on the agenda)

Commissioner Geraldo shared that Chair Hewlett was awarded the James Taylor
Award by the Prince George’s County Bar Association for the great service she has
rendered to the legal profession throughout the State of Maryland.

He also extended his appreciation to Prince George’s County Parks and Recreation
Deputy Director Debbie Tyner and the Prince George’s County Parks and Recreation
staff. He stated that the Fort Washington Potomac Overlook Young Men’s Civic
Association (YMCA) is closing at the end of June and that he contacted Deputy
Director Tyner about the closing of this facility. Deputy Director Tyner spoke with
the director of the YMCA about agency programs in the Fort Washington area because
the closing of that YMCA location will leave a significant void in that community.
Deputy Director Tyner presented Commissioner Geraldo with a copy of a book
compiled by the Prince George’s County Parks and Recreation staff that shares
information about the community centers in Fort Washington. She will be presenting
copies of this publication to the YMCA to distribute to its members. This one-time
publication is entitled “The Fort Washington Area Community Centers.”

Chair Hewlett extended kudos to the Prince George’s County Department of Parks and
Recreation for the wonderful Quinceafiera celebration it hosted. Commissioner Fani-
Gonzalez attended the celebration and was very impressed with the event.

e) 2014 Calendar JP Morgan Purchase Card Rebate Presentation (Zimmerman/Pearson)
Secretary-Treasurer Zimmerman introduced Finance (Purchasing) team members:
Principal Administrative Specialist Stephanie Akerley, Principal Administrative
Specialist Mechelle Myers, Finance Manager Stacey Pearson, and J.P. Morgan
Representative Robin Daley. Secretary-Treasurer Zimmerman explained that
M-NCPPC has a Purchase Card program that is used for small purchases. The agency
earned rebates from J.P. Morgan by running an efficient purchase card program, which
is shared among M-NCPPC departments, pro-rata based. Secretary-Treasurer
Zimmerman presented a rebate check to the Commissioners in the amount of
$203,260.29. Ms. Daley stated M-NCPPC started the program with J.P. Morgan in
2012. She noted that a 26% growth was reported last year. Currently, the agency is
on track with 10% growth, which is very strong. She thanked M-NCPPC for the
business and the partnership. The Commissioners congratulated the Finance team.
The Finance team was photographed with Chair Hewlett and Vice-Chair Anderson.

ITEM 4 COMMITTEE/BOARD REPORTS — (For Information Only)
a) Minutes — Executive Committee Open Session — Conference Call — June 3, 2015
b) Minutes of the Regular Employees’ Retirement System Board of Trustee Meeting
April 7,2015 (No May Meeting)
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ITEM 5

ACTION AND PRESENTATION ITEMS

a) Resolution #15-08 — Adoption of the FY 2016 Commission Operating Budget and FY

2016 Capital Budget (Barney/Kroll)

Corporate Budget Manager John Kroll presented a memorandum to the Commission
requesting approval of the Resolution. As contained in the meeting packet, the
Resolution adopts the budget for FY'16 including the additions, deletions, increases
and decreases from the submitted Proposed Budget as approved by the respective
County Councils.

Executive Director Barney stated that Page 2 of Exhibit A (FY16 Adopted Budget —
Montgomery County), which is attached to Resolution 15-08, was revised and
distributed this morning. This page contained a minor correction to the Use of Fund
Balance in the Park Fund on the Montgomery County side.

Mr. Kroll stated the bulk of the memorandum reflects changes from the proposed
budget to the adopted budget. He stated that the FY16 budget is $38.8 million lower
as compared to the FY15 adopted budget. The Prince George’s County budget is
decreasing by 5.2% for FY 16, while the Montgomery County budget is decreasing by
11% for FY16. With respect to the Prince George’s County budget, due to the timing
of the final fiscal rebalancing, most of the reductions have been placed in the non-
departmental accounts of each fund. The specifics of the reductions and their effect
on the departments’ work programs for FY16 are being developed and will be
presented to the Prince George’s County Planning Board and the Commission in the
near future.

Commissioner Geraldo inquired as to the meaning of ALA Debt. Corporate Budget
Manager Kroll explained the acronym represents Advance Land Acquisition.
M-NCPPC still has debt service outstanding in Montgomery County; however, the
agency does not have any outstanding debt in Prince George’s County. This allows
the agency to purchase land for public purpose in advance of the need for such land,
and allows the agency to purchase the land at a more reasonable cost and/or before it
becomes unavailable.

Chair Hewlett and Vice-Chair Anderson commended Mr. Kroll for the work done on
the agency’s budget. Chair Hewlett thanked various departments, Prince George’s
County Parks and Recreation Deputy Director Conforti, and the budget team for
working through the challenges this year.
ACTION: Motion of Geraldo to approve the Resolution
Seconded by Fani-Gonzalez
8 approved the motion (Presley and Washington were absent from the
vote)

b) Pension Trustees Appointments (A. Rose)

e Acknowledge Appointment of Khalid Afzal as the Montgomery County Open
Trustee for the term ending June 30, 2018 - Khalid Afzal has been on the Board
of Trustees since 2001. This is a reappointment.
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Acknowledge Jenetha Facey as the Prince George’s County Open Trustee for the
term ending June 30, 2018 - Jenetha Facey is new to the Board of Trustees. This
will be her first full term.
Acknowledge Howard Brown as the Fraternal Order of Police (FOP) Represented
Trustee for the term ending June 30, 2016 - Mr. Brown is filling the vacancy for
Tracy Lieberman, who was promoted to Lieutenant which made her ineligible to
represent the FOP on the Board of Trustees.
ACTION: Motion of Bailey to approve the Pension Trustees Appointments
Seconded by Geraldo
8 approved the motion (Presley and Washington were not present for
the vote)
Acknowledge the new Employees’ Retirement System (ERS) Board Chairman &
Vice-Chairman for term ending June 30, 2017 - The ERS Board has re-elected
Elizabeth Hewlett as the Chair of the Board for the third consecutive term, and
Marye Wells-Harley as the Vice-Chair for a second term.

¢) Memorandum Explaining Proposed Resolutions (Barney)

Executive Director Barney presented a recommendation to approve Resolutions to
authorize compensation adjustments and the transfer of the prefunding portion of the
Employer’s Contribution for Retiree Group Insurance to the Section 115 Trust Fund in
Fiscal Year 2016.

Commission Meeting
June 17, 2015

Resolution #15-09 — Fiscal Year 2016 Merit Increase and Cost of Living
Adjustments for Park Police Command Staff and Candidates — Attachment A
ACTION: Motion of Geraldo to approve the Resolution

Seconded by Wells-Harley

8 approved the motion (Presley and Washington were absent from the

vote)
Resolution #15-10 — Fiscal Year 2016 Cost of Living Adjustments for Certain
Non-represented Merit System and Certain Contract Employees — Attachment B
ACTION: Motion of Wells-Harley to approve the Resolution

Seconded by Bailey

8 approved the motion (Presley and Washington were absent from the

; vote)

Resolution #15-11 — Fiscal Year 2016 Anniversary (Merit) Pay Increment
Adjustment and Administrative Leave for Certain Non-represented Merit System
Employees — Attachment C
ACTION: Motion of Geraldo to approve the Resolution

Seconded by Wells-Harley

8 approved the motion (Presley and Washington were absent from the

vote)



Resolution #15-12 — Fiscal Year 2016 Pay Increment Adjustments for
Seasonal/Intermittent and Term Contract Employees — Attachment D
ACTION: Motion of Geraldo to approve the Resolution
Seconded by Bailey
8 approved the motion (Presley and Washington were absent from the
vote)
Resolution #15-13 — Fiscal Years 2016 and 2017 Administrative Leave for
MCGEO Represented Employees — Attachment E
ACTION: Motion of Wells-Harley to approve the Resolution
Seconded by Bailey
8 approved the motion (Presley and Washington were absent from the
vote)
Resolution #15-07 — Approval of Fiscal Year 2016 Employer Contribution for
Retiree Group Health Insurance — Attachment F
ACTION: Motion of Geraldo
Seconded by Wells-Harley
8 approved the motion (Presley and Washington were absent from the
vote)

Executive Director Barney thanked Human Resources Director William Spencer,
Human Resources Manager Boni King, and Senior Counsel LaTonya Reynolds
for their efforts in preparing the Resolutions as a lot of work went into this in a
short turnaround time. Chair Hewlett echoed those sentiments and also thanked
Finance Manager Barbara Walsh, Senior Counsel LaTonya Reynolds, and
Administrative Assistant Heather Brown for their service to the ERS Board of
Trustees.

ITEM 6 OPEN SESSION — OFFICERS’ REPORTS

a) Executive Director — (For Information Only)

Employee Evaluations Not Completed by Due Date — (May 2015) (Barney)
Executive Director Barney noted an increase in the number of employee
evaluations not completed by the May 2015 due date. She will be calling the
Directors to complete and submit the evaluations on time. There will be an
improvement in next month’s report.

b)

Commission Meeting
June 17, 2015

Secretary-Treasurer — (For Information Only)

Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) Briefing (Zimmerman)

Secretary-Treasurer Zimmerman shared that the team is moving forward with the
ERP implementation.

General Counsel — (For Information Only)
Litigation Report — (May 2015) (Gardner)

No discussion.



Chair Hewlett requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.
ACTION: Motion of Anderson
Seconded by Hewlett
8 approved the motion (Presley and Washington were absent from the vote)

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 10:26 a.m.

A e (A

‘ Gay}/‘a,{/. Williams, Senior Technical Writer/ Patricia Colihan Ba: V{éy, Executive Director
Senior Management Analyst
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ITEM 4a

NI

THE MARYLAND-NATIONAL CAPITAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION
[ l 6611 Kenilworth Avenue - Riverdale, Maryland 20737

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
June 26, 2015

The Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission’s Executive Committee met in the Merit
System Board Conference Room, in Riverdale, Maryland. Present were Chair Elizabeth M. Hewlett,
Vice-Chair Casey Anderson and Executive Director Patricia C. Barney. Also present were:

Department Directors/Deputies/Presenters/Staff

Adrian Gardner, General Counsel

Joe Zimmerman, Secretary-Treasurer

Ronnie Gathers, Director, Prince George’s County Parks and Recreation
Fern Piret, Director, Prince George’s County Planning

Mike Riley, Director, Montgomery County Parks

John Nissel, Deputy Director, Montgomery County Parks

Gwen Wright, Director, Montgomery County Planning

Anju Bennett, Division Chief, Corporate Policy and Management Operations (CPMO)
William Spencer, Human Resources Director (arrived at 10:35 a.m.)
Janis Thom-Grate, Policy and Corporate Records Manager (CPMO)

Lisa Dupree, Senior Policy Analyst (CPMO)

Sustainability Committee (for presentation of Item 3a only)

Anthony Nolan, Sustainability Committee Chair/Prince George’s County Department of Parks and
Recreation _

Ellen Bennett, Co-Sustainability Coordinator/Montgomery County Parks

Geoffrey Mason, Co-Sustainability Coordinator/Montgomery County Parks

Christine McGrew, Sustainability Committee Member, Montgomery County Planning

Richard Anderson, CQl Associates, Consultant to M-NCPPC

Karen Warnick, Division Chief, Management Services, Montgomery County Planning

Input on Marketing Branding/Logo Direction (for presentation of Item 3b only)

Amy Presley, Commissioner, Montgomery County Planning Board

Andrea Davey, Public Affairs Officer, Prince George’s County Planning

Bridget Schwiesow, Communications Manager, Montgomery County Planning

Kristi Williams, Division Chief, Public Affairs and Community Partnerships, Montgomery County Parks

Briefing on Posting Budget Detail on Website (for presentation of Item 3c only)

John Kroll, Corporate Budget Manager

Executive Director Barney convened the meeting at 9:37 a.m.

ITEM 1a - APPROVAL OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE AGENDA (Executive Director Patricia Barney)

Discussion Executive Director Barney adjusted the agenda to allow Item 3b, Input on
Marketing Branding/Logo Direction, to be presented first.
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ITEM 1b — COMMISSION MEETING AGENDA FOR JULY 15, 2015 (Executive Director Patricia Barney)

Discussion

Executive Director Barney requested that any additional items for the July
Commission meeting agenda be sent to the technical writer.

ITEM 1c - ROLLING COMMISSION AGENDA (Executive Director Patricia Barney)

Executive Director Barney reviewed the Rolling Commission Agenda for the

Discussion
upcoming four months. She also requested that any additional items for the Rolling
Commission Agenda be sent to the technical writer.
Chair Hewlett inquired about the Literacy contract. Executive Director Barney
stated that the contract was signed today, and that the Literacy program will be
launched in the fall.

ITEM 2 - MINUTES

Provided for

Information Executive Committee Open Session Conference Call — June 3, 2015

Only

ITEM 3 — DISCUSSION/REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS

Discussion

3b) Input on Marketing Branding/Logo Direction (taken out of order)

This was a late delivery item as it arose during discussion at the Tuesday, June
23" Department Directors’ meeting. The Executive Committee was provided a
timeline of marketing/branding efforts that has taken place from 2013 — 2015.
Executive Director Barney reviewed the marketing memorandum and stated
that Department Directors were requesting direction from the Executive
Committee on next steps in the Branding/ Marketing effort.

Commissioner Presley noted that she was initially asked to participate in the
Branding/Marketing effort by former Montgomery County Parks Public Affairs
and Community Partnerships Chief, Kate Stookey (who has since been replaced
by Kristi Williams). Commissioner Presley shared that a group of people in
Montgomery County sanctioned Ms. Stookey in her role to carry out the
Marketing/Branding effort. She felt the effort has unraveled but anticipates
that it will get back on track. :

Chair Hewlett asked for clarification on the purpose of the meeting. She said
that she and Vice-Chair Anderson had a previous discussion and agreed that
the point of the marketing discussion item was to discuss the purpose of
branding, what it entails, and to focus directly on the marketing effort.

Vice-Chair Anderson shared that he is not in favor of the current logo because
it is not accomplishing the agency’s intentions. He added that he does not
want the agency to go through endless cycles with this project making this an
infinite task. He expressed that Commissioner Presley would like to see the
Marketing/Branding effort completed during her term as Commissioner, which
ends in 2016. The group needs to determine the pathway to finalize this
project.
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Chair Hewlett stated she does do not share the same opinion as Vice-Chair
Anderson on getting rid of the current logo. The logo is more identifiable with
the public in Prince George’s County because the agency carries out the
recreation program in the county. She did agree that not everyone knows the
magnitude of what the logo means; therefore, she is in support of modernizing
it.

Commissioner Presley explained the purpose of branding is identification for
customers and constituents, and what they see, feel, and associate. The
purpose should quickly communicate a message to the people being engaged.
If the brand does not mean what the agency is trying to communicate - which is
that M-NCPPC is one agency and its offerings, such as parks and planning - then
the emblem and the message are worthless.

Executive Director Barney stated the purpose of today’s “check-in” was to
explain where the agency is in the process, what has transpired up to this
point, and to obtain direction from the Executive Committee. She explained
that there has not been a consensus with regard to the logo or taglines that
were recommended by the consultant LMD.

Commissioner Presley stated she was surprised that a decision was made to
open the design effort to in-house staff. Her purpose at the meeting was to
make a plea that the effort be restarted with a different kind of engagement
and process. She stated that she was not happy with anything that the
consultant presented.

Montgomery County Planning Director Gwen Wright stated that the
Department Directors were not impressed with LMD’s designs either. Because
the Department Directors were not satisfied with the logos presented by LMD,
Montgomery County Parks Director Mike Riley suggested inviting M-NCPPC’s
in-house graphic specialists, who are marketing professionals, to participate in
the logo design process. The Department Directors agreed with the
recommendation. Director Wright stated the agency’s graphic designers came
up with ideas, some of which the Department Directors liked. The selected
concepts/logos were to be pushed back to the Marketing team and LMD to get
their input and decide which could be fleshed out further with focus groups, if
appropriate. Commissioner Presley stated there is no need to return to focus
groups. Executive Director Barney responded that this is different than what
was told to the Department Directors by the Marketing team.

Director Wright also noted that the Department Directors had some concern
with proceeding with the Marketing/Branding effort at this time because of
new information received about the budget, particularly on the Prince George’s
County side.

Vice Chair Anderson responded that there needs to better understanding of
what the budget is to roll out this marketing plan. He added that if the cost is
nominal, then that is the answer to give if questioned as to why this is
occurring in the midst of a budget crisis; conversely, if the answer is it is not
nominal, a plan needs to be made to get the process back on track, and

perhaps roli out the branding effort the following year or year after. Vice-Chair

3
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Anderson stated that soliciting ideas from staff sent a message that the
branding project became an inward-facing exercise. The process should be
more objective, data-driven and professionalized. He stated the purpose of the
logo and branding exercise is the impact and the message the external
audience receives or does not receive from the agency’s communication

efforts.

Chair Hewlett commented that the agency needs to understand the purpose of
branding and what it is communicating externally. She stated that M-NCPPC’s
branding should communicate the core functions of the agency.

Vice-Chair Anderson stated that the problem with the logo is that the public
associates the “shovel” or the Montgomery Parks/Montgomery Planning “tree”
with the County; and that the message the logo conveys is inaccurate which is
problematic for the agency. He suggested that before the Executive
Committee meeting ends, everyone agree that this project not terminate
because of short-term budget or lack of consensus concerns. He suggested
someone under Commissioner Presley’s direction write a memorandum
explaining (1) the findings from the market research, (2) the purpose the
agency hopes to achieve, (3) the objective of the exercise, and (4) the process
moving forward. The purpose of the branding should be to achieve certain
marketing objectives to external audiences, such as trying to remove the public
misconception that M-NCPPC is a part of Montgomery or Prince George’s
County, and to emphasize that the agency governs parks and planning.
Producing this memorandum will provide an understanding going forward, and
will ensure that this process will not have to be repeated again in two years.
The document should contain an explanation as to how the program can be
rolled out, how much the project will cost, and what resources will be
substituted and not added.

Executive Director Barney stated that the Department Directors are supportive
of whatever the group decides to do about education, rollout, and
communication.

Chair Hewlett and Commissioner Presley agreed that the messaging should be
as uniform as possible. Chair Hewlett gave kudos to the internal graphic
designers.

Commissioner Presley stated she would like to sanction Division Chief Williams
to create a marketing plan to carry the agency through this project. Division
Chief Williams is to outline where the agency is now and make her best
marketing suggestion. The plan should include the Department Directors’
highest level of concerns expressed, the proposed process, her opinion as to
whether focus groups should be continued at the time of logo selection, and a
schedule to roll out the plan. Vice-Chair Anderson requested the plan be
oriented around June 15, 2016. Division Chief Williams agreed that Vice-Chair
Anderson’s request is reasonable.

Division Chief Williams shared that the LMD contract expires in two days which
the Directors agreed to let expire.

H
§
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Executive Director Barney thanked the Marketing team.

a) Departmental Sustainability Plans and accompanying PowerPoints (Nolan/E.
Bennett/Mason)
Executive Director Barney asked Corporate Policy and Management Operations
Division Chief Anju Bennett to speak to the Sustainability policy that was
adopted by the Commission, and provide background on the reasons for the
Departmental Plans. Division Chief Bennett explained that each Department
generates a Sustainability Plan that explains how goals identified in Practice 6-
40, M-NCPPC Sustainability Standards, are being implemented for its respective
facilities, operations or services. These Plans are to be presented to the
Executive Committee and updated at least every two years. Rather than doing
seven separate departmental plans, the plans have been done on a regional
basis by County, representing the location in which the department is located.
Ms. Bennett also explained that the Practice called for an agency-wide
sustainability committee which is charged with developing these Plans. The
Executive Committee is responsible for approving the Plans.

Sustainability Co-chair Ellen Bennett and Sustainability Committee member
Christine McGrew presented the Montgomery County Plan and Sustainability
Chair Anthony Nolan presented the Prince George’s County Plan, as contained in
the meeting packet.

Mr. Nolan highlighted specific savings gained including $1.1 million savings over
10 years, from light fixtures with high efficiency LED fixtures.

Both presentations identified that the agency is meeting or exceeding most
standards in Practice 6-40. Specific costs and productivity savings accomplished
by departments were highlighted in the plans. Mr. Nolan also identified specific
savings related to productivity, such as significant savings in overtime/extra
hours.

Vice-Chair Anderson asked if the Sustainability Committee has looked at parking
at park facilities, as well as how to minimize impervious surfaces for parking
lots. He stated M-NCPPC should reconsider use of surfaces and should consider
shared parking with other private or public businesses. The Montgomery
County Sustainability Committee members responded that the Montgomery
County communication plan will be pivotal for this issue, as it can encourage the
public to use public transportation options and address an increased use of
carpooling. Co-chair Geoffrey Mason added that the storm water management
program is addressing impervious surfaces.

The Executive Committee asked whether anyone has looked into capturing costs
for recycled items. Secretary-Treasurer Joe Zimmerman responded that it is
very difficult to make a profit from recycled resources. Vice-Chair Anderson
requested that the Sustainability Committee quantify savings from the agency’s
efforts, and determine whether this effort is really fiscally prudent because
M-NCPPC is a public sector entity, and does not enjoy benefits of tax incentives.
He added that scenario needs to be factored into sustainability initiatives. Chair
Hewlett commented that these presentations are very valuable in helping
showcase the wonderful efforts within the agency.
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ACTION: Motion of Hewlett to approve the Montgomery County and Prince
George’s County two-year Sustainability Plans
Seconded by Anderson
3 approved the motion

At 11:37 a.m., the Executive Committee moved to closed session to discuss Benefit
Plan Design Changes.

At 12:08 p.m., the Executive Committee reconvened to open session.

c) Briefing (Barney/Kroll) (taken out of order)
Web Posting of Budget Detail
Corporate Budget Manager John Kroll distributed a copy of the Budget Office’s
page of the budget, which is posted on the M-NCPPC website. He provided a
brief explanation as to how to access and manipulate the document.

d) Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) Briefing (Zimmerman)
The ERP team is working with the highest level at Infor to address issues.

Follow
Up/Action Items

3a) Departmental Sustainability Plans and accompanying PowerPoint
Sustainability Committee is to quantify savings from the agency’s recycling
efforts.

3b) Input on Marketing Branding/Logo Direction
e Division Chief Williams to prepare marketing plan/summary of objectives.
e Marketing team to pr